
                                    

  

Community Engagement Forum 

 
Fisher Creek Trail – Phase 1 

W. Court Street to Dartmouth Drive 

City of Janesville 

WisDOT ID #5990-03-14 

Fisher Creek Trail - Phase 2 

Rockport Road to W. Court Street 

City of Janesville 

Project #URGP623170 

 

Purpose of Meeting 

The Purpose of today’s Forum is to provide the community with information about the proposed Fisher Creek 

Trail Projects and to receive feedback for use in the design process.  The forum will begin with a brief 

presentation shortly after 5:30 p.m.  Representatives of the City of Janesville and the design team will be 

available after the presentation to answer questions, explain exhibits, and provide additional information 

regarding the project. 

 

PROJECT INFORMATION 

Phase 1 – W. Court Street to Dartmouth Drive (WisDOT ID #5990-03-14) 

The City of Janesville and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation propose constructing a 10-foot-wide paved 

off-road trail with an approximate project length of 0.80 miles. The alignment will start at the existing path north 

of W. Court Street along Austin Road and travel north to Dartmouth Drive. This project will also include a trail 

connection to Greenway Point Drive and improvements at the Mineral Point Avenue crossing. The entire project 

will be located within the City’s greenbelt and right of way.  This project is a federally funded Transportation 

Alternatives Program (TAP) project administered by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation. 

 

 

 



                                    

  

 
 

Phase 2 – Rockport Road to W. Court Street (Project #URGP623170) 

The City of Janesville and the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources propose constructing a 10-foot-wide 

paved off-road trail with an approximate project length of 0.62 miles. The alignment will start at Rockport Road 

and travel north to W. Court Street.  This project will also include improvements at the W. Court Street crossing 

that include a Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB).  The trail will be located within the City’s right-of-

way and a bike trail easement along Fisher Creek.  This project is a state funded Stewardship Project administered 

by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. 

 
 

ANTICIPATED SCHEDULE 
The project team is currently in the preliminary design phase of preparing construction plans.  The 

anticipated project schedule is as follows: 
 

Community Engagement Forum:    February 2024 

Environmental Review Complete:     May 2024 

Preliminary Design Complete:     May 2024 

Final Design Complete:     September 2024 

Local Project Bidding:      November 2024 

Construction:       Summer 2025 
 

PUBLIC INPUT/COMMENTS 

We encourage you to speak to the project representatives and ask them questions. Your comments assist us 

in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public as well as the needs of the local 

community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout the design process.  Please provide 

comments (written or email) by March 8, 2024.  Thank you for your participation. 
 

 

CONTACTS 

Thomas Ballweg, P.E. 

Project Manager 

City of Janesville - Engineering Division 

(608) 373-6070 

ballwegt@janesvillewi.gov              
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